Agerda 10 c.

F+0 04/07/22

Milly Southworth

From:

Matthew Allen <matthew.allen@cornwall.gov.uk>

Sent:

06 June 2022 14:46

To:

Cornwall Pension Fund

Cc: Subject: Matthew Davies; Matthew Allen June 2022 Employer Newsletter

Importance:

High

Information Classification: CONTROLLED

Employer Newsletter June 2022



i-Connect is coming!

Over the next few months, we'll be introducing i-Connect. This is a secure platform which automates the submission of pension data.

Once your organisation is "onboarded" to i-Connect, you'll move away from preparing year end returns for scheme members' data submissions to online monthly data returns.

The benefits to employers, your members and the Fund include:

- Reducing time spent on pensions administration
- Accurate data submissions
- No more year-end returns
- Fewer data error investigations
- Reducing the need for submission of data via individual forms
- Speedier response to your employer enquiries
- A user-friendly platform
- Secure data transmission

Over the next few months, we'll contact you about starting the process towards using i-Connect.

REMINDER | Employer training

We have arranged for our actuary Hymans Robertson, to run some further free virtual employer training sessions:

- Friday 10th June 2022 (11am to 12:30pm) covering pension outsourcing
- Monday 20th June 2022 (2.30pm to 4pm) covering employer discretions
- Thursday 30th June 2022 (2.30pm to 4pm) covering examples of assumed pensionable pay

The sessions will allow time for you to ask any questions.

Unfortunately, places are very limited (max of 20 attendees per session). Initially, we need to limit places to one attendee per Fund employer for each of the sessions and on a strictly first come, first served basis.

If you would like to attend one or both of these sessions, please respond to Matt Allen at mattthew.allen@cornwall.gov.uk with:

- the name of the one person wishing to attend from your organisation
- their email address
- confirmation of which session/s they would like to attend

It is expected that these sessions will fill up very quickly, so please respond to Matt as soon as possible if you wish to book a place, to avoid disappointment.

Are the right people receiving this communication?

Please ensure that staff responsible for providing information to us from your organisation receives this communication and if necessary, please notify us of the updated contact details for your organisation.

Contact:



Cornwall Pension Fund. 4th Floor South Wing, County Hall, Truro TR1 3AY



01872 322322



www.cornwallpensionfund.org.uk



pensions@cornwall.gov.uk

This e-mail and attachments are intended for above named only and may be confidential. If they have come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone; please e-mail us immediately at enquiries@cornwall.gov.uk. Please note that this e-mail may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with the relevant legislation and may need to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. Security Warning: It

Authority will not accept liability for any damage caused by a virus.					
	•				
			4		

is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure that this e-mail and any attachments are virus free. The